
Layout Tours by Gary Schrader

 The next round of Coast Division Layout Tours has been scheduled for the weekend of April 6th and 7th. It was necessary to move the tours into April because Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday move up into March this year leaving no free weekends in March. There are other model railroading events, including the Coast Division Meet, scheduled on the other weekends in March. Be sure to set aside Saturday, April 6th, and Sunday, April 7th, to see some of the world’s premier layouts.

There will be between 25 and 30 layouts open for the tours in April. Once again, several layouts will be open for the first time ever. There are layouts all around the Bay Area and as far east as Stockton. A number of nationally known layouts are included.

DETAILED MAPS PROVIDED. As in September, we will be providing detailed maps complete with both visual and written instructions on how to get from major freeways to each layout. The map packages are too large (15-16 pages) to mail out to the entire membership. That would “bust the budget” for the Division and is the price we have to pay for high quality maps. By limiting the distribution to only those who really want them, we can afford to put on this tour at no expense to those participating. 


There are two ways to get a map package:

1. Attend the March 3rd Coast Division meeting in Santa Clara and pick one up there.

2. Email, call and leave a message, or write BEFORE 3/25/02. After that date, there is just not enough time to get the package to you reliably. Contact GARY SCHRADER at:



gnschrader@aol.com



408-227-9491

4201 Kingspark Dr., 

San Jose, Ca. 95136-2319

ON THE WEB:  The maps are too large to post, but a simple schedule with addresses will be posted at http://members.aol.com/gnschrader/Tours.jpg

OPEN YOUR LAYOUT:  We are always interested in getting additional layouts to be open for these tours. The layout owners generally have as much or more fun than the visitors on these tours. There will be another round of tours in September. If you would be willing to have your layout open and have not been getting letters or emails inviting you to be open, please let Gary Schrader know (contact information above).

The NMRA Audio/Visual Loan Program by Jim Long

The NMRA runs an Audio/Visual loan program through the NMRA Library in Chattanooga TN.   They have many different titles that can be borrowed for viewing by any NMRA member.   There are many clinics included in this program.   They cover many different topics from Scale & Layout Discussion to Historical Information on Prototype Railroads.   There are clinics on different parts of the NMRA program like the Achievement Program.  Most of these are VHS Tapes that you can run in your VCR.   There are more titles than we have room to list here in the Dispatcher.  I have a partial list that I have received from NMRA and a list that I downloaded from the NMRA web page. I will bring copies of these to the next meet if anyone is interested.   The programs are mailed to you using US Post Office 5th Class Mail (Library Rate).   The cost is $5 per program.   You return the program with the enclosed paper work that uses the 5th class rate.   You can get more information by contacting:

Kalmbach Memorial Library

4121 Cromwell Road

Chattanooga, TN 37421

Voice (423) 894-8144 Fax (423) 899-4869

e-mail:  lib@hq.nmra.org
web page http://www.nmra.org/library/avvids.htm
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